



ROSENEATH SCHOOL

VOLUME 12 4 May 2017

AFTER SCHOOL CARE

After School care, RASC, bookings are made directly between Parents/Caregivers and the RASC provider— Miss Pyar. Casual bookings can be made up until noon on the day required. Please call 0276898845 for availability. Forms for RASC are on our website www.roseneath.school.nz/Information.



BABY
WELCOME
FAREWELL

INFORMATION EVENING

CROSS COUNTRY

EMERGENCY

CONTACTS

BUILDING

PRODUCTION

TRAFFIC

FLYING ACE

FRIENDS

"Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou mahi"

"Let the uniqueness of the child guide our work."

CONGRATULATIONS ADELLE AND SAM

On Friday 28th April at 1.00 am Baby Isaac Broadmore was born at a healthy weight of 8.8 pounds (3.96kgs). Both Adelle and Isaac are doing well and are both healthy. We look forward to more photos and regular updates.



Welcome Chantal

WELCOME CHANTAL MCKEE

As you are aware, Chantal McKee has taken over as the teacher in The Long Boat. She will be working in there for the rest of 2017.

Chantal and her family have recently moved back to Wellington from Christchurch, where they have been for the past 10 years. Chantal is a very experienced teacher, especially of Year 5 and 6. If you see her around school don't hesitate to say hello.

NEW STUDENTS AND THEIR WHANAU

We would like to welcome Olivia Manthel-Brown (Year 6), Esther Dalton (Year 8) and their whanau to Roseneath School. It is lovely to have two new girls in these year groups due to the small number.

FAREWELL MRS NETHERCLIFT

Nina is leaving us on Friday 12th May to work for the Principal's Federation. She has worked in every classroom in the school, covering teachers CRT release. Nina has been the Friday teacher in Lower Deck for many years and she has also covered the DP release for the past 4 years. Nina's two boys - Sam and Ben went through Roseneath School and are now both at Wellington College. She was also a member on the Board of Trustees for a number of years.

We are really going to miss her around the school, as she is the first to help out when we need someone to do something extra or to take on the less glamorous jobs. She also knows when to bring in some of her yummy baking for morning tea, especially if she thinks we might need a wee energy boost at the end of a long week. We thank you Nina for all that you have done for the students, parents and teachers here at Roseneath School. We wish you well in your new job.

VOLUME 12 PAGE 2

INFORMATION EVENING FOR FUTURE YEAR 7 AND 8'S

On Wednesday 17th May at 6.00pm we are holding an Information evening for Parents of our current Year 5's and 6's. The purpose of this evening is to provide you with opportunity to find out what learning and leadership opportunities we have for our Year 7's and 8's. We look forward to seeing you there!

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY- TUESDAY 23RD MAY, MACALISTER PARK

From the beginning of next term, we will all be practising for our School Cross Country, which is on Tuesday 23rd May. We will **need help on the day** with marshalling children around the course. If you would be able to offer your help, please let Sue Leask know— (sue.leask@roseneath.school.nz).

REMINDER-STUDENT EMERGENCY KITS

We would like to thank those families who have created their Emergency Kit for each of your children. We would like to have them all at school by early next week - 10th May. We are running a competition to see which class is going to be first to reach 100%.

We've attached a separate notice about this, but essentially the kit is an ice-cream container (or similar) with a few snacks and supplies to help your child in case they need to remain at school for a wee while. We do have supplies of water, first aid kits and other survival equipment kept at school- but this is just an individual 'care pack' to keep spirits up and to tide children over with a bit of extra sustenance until they can be collected.

CONTACT DETAILS FORM

In the event of an emergency where school is closed, you will be contacted through our text alert and/or email systems. Children will be signed out by the teacher. We expect that in most cases we will be signing them out to you as their parent/caregiver, but in the event that you are held up we would like to know a few names of people that have delegation to collect your child. You might like to think of people that live close by and/or would have easiest access to the school and are familiar to your child. Let us know if you have any questions principal@roseneath.school.nz.

BUILDING UPDATE

The building project is on track for us to have the Hall back by Week 4 - 22nd May. The progress is looking really exciting-painting has started and the next stage is the acoustic ceiling tiles and installing the new kitchen. We are looking forward to using it for our school production in Week 5.

SCHOOL PRODUCTION

This year we are holding our production in term 2 to reduce the amount of performances we do in one term. This year's production links to our school-wide focus on Science. There will be many famous and wacky scientists around school in Week 5 so beware!

Tickets will go on sale Monday 22nd May.

Can you please let classroom teachers know asap if your child will be unable to perform in the production. The dates are: Tuesday 30th May 1.30pm

Wednesday 31st May 6.30pm

Thursday 2nd June 6.30pm

TRAFFIC WARNING

Next Tuesday 9th May, Wellington Electricity will be replacing a power pole on Maida Vale Road from 8.30 - 5.00pm. They will be closing the left hand lane so it will be one way on a traffic system. You might find it easier to park down on Carlton Gore and walk up the path.

VOLUME 12 PAGE 3

THE FLYING ACE

Swiftly slides

Gently glides

Beyond our reach

Wings a golden touch of light

The buzzing sound emerges out of its hiding spot and...

Crackll

Hear the sound of munching

All gone

The slim body, the membrane wings

The sun dims low and all you can see in the dead of night...,

Dragonfly

By Stella in Upper Deck



Tomoko Burden—our Japanese teacher and students

ROSENEATH SCHOOL TOTE BAGS AND TEATOWELS

Friends of Roseneath are selling handy tote bags—

1 for \$18 /2 for \$32 /3 for \$50

as well as House Tea towels with our School Houses designs for \$20 each. Please email the school on office@roseneath.school.nz if you would like to place an order.

Friends of Roseneath School

Term 2 Dates	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Week 1 1/5				UD, TLB and UB start Japanese sessions	Aft, LD and LB start Maori ses- sions
Week 2 8/5		7:30pm BOT meeting Power Pole replacement— traffic limited			
Week 3 15/5			Year 7 and 8 information evening 6.00 pm		Hall completed
Week 4 22/5	Tickets for Production on sale. UNSW—Digital Technologies exam	School Cross Country 9.00—12 pm		Postponement date: School Cross Country	Assembly back in Hall
Week 5 29/5	UNSW— Science exam	Production Matinee 1.30 pm	Production evening 6.30 pm	Production evening 6.30 pm	
Week 6 5/6	Queen's Birthday School Closed	Central Zone Cross Country for Year 4 to 8 students		Aft, LD and LB start Japanese sessions	UD, TLB and UB start Maori sessions

Kind regards

Luana Carroll and the Roseneath Team